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Patient Participation Group Meeting
Wednesday 9th October 2013
Attendees:
Gill Shillitoe (Practice Manager)
Sue Bullock (Reception Manager)

Carolyn Smith (Admin Assistant)

Mr H Ellis

Mrs I Allan

Mr J Lilley

1. Carolyn welcomed everyone to the meeting, thanking Mr Ellis, Mrs Allan and Mr Lilley for their attendance.

2. Carolyn commenced with Practice news:

· The staff at St John’s had been shocked by the sudden death of Julie (who usually took minutes of the meetings) earlier this year

· Dr O’Connor-Read left the Practice in August following his 6 month placement as GP Registrar.  Dr Sudip Sinah has now joined the Practice in the same capacity but for 12 months

· Dr Ahmad, our Salaried GP left the Practice to take up a full time post at St Vincent’s Practice and has been replaced by Dr Saqib Ali, who normally works all day Tuesday + Wednesday and Thursday mornings.

· Dr Mackenzie is currently on long term sick leave and we have currently some surgeries covered by various Locum GPs.
· Sister Maggie Winwood, who usually worked in the Treatment Room has now retired.

· Sister Joanne Nicklin has been appointed as a Practice Nurse at the Practice.  Joanne previously worked as a Practice Nurse at St John’s until 2008 when she took up a post as a Community Matron.  As with Sister Maggie Parrot, Joanne is also able to prescribe.

· It was with regret that the GPs made the decision to no longer provide the Saturday morning and late evening surgeries.

· Flu vaccinations are now available at the Practice.

· Shingles vaccine for 70 and 79 year old patients – Gill commented that this vaccine is not intended to prevent shingles but to prevent the pain that accompanies it.

· The Practice is employing a new member of staff in a new position of Assistant Practice Manager – Diane Goddard.  Diane will commence her post on 21st October.
3. Matters arising from previous meetings:

· Carolyn had previously mentioned “Healthwatch” and she was now able to give an address for the service: 3b Duke Street, Doncaster DN1 3EA Tel 01302 378935.  “Healthwatch will work to help local people get the best out of their local health and social care services.”
4. Carolyn asked for any feedback now that the new telephone queuing system is in place.  Everyone said that they had experience of it and found it to be excellent.

5. Carolyn presented the proposed patient satisfaction questionnaire for this year – it has exactly the same format and questions as last year except that she had removed reference to late night surgeries and Saturday opening, in order that it will be an exact comparison.  Everyone eagerly anticipates the results.  All attendees approved of this.  Mr Ellis said that it would be preferable to be one sided as previously patients had failed to complete the reverse sides.  Carolyn said that she hoped to have the copies ready by next week, they would be handed out by the Receptionists plus supplies would be made available in the Waiting Rooms and in GP and Nurse consulting rooms.  As last year the questionnaires will be continued to be handed out over a period of four weeks.

6. Mr Lilley wondered if it may be an idea to mention in the questionnaire how to use the new telephone option system, however it was felt that this would be better addressed in a Newsletter.
7. Any other business:-

· Mr Ellis asked if the Practice had any further problems with rats from the allotments.  Gill said that since the Environmental Health Dept became involved, there have been no more sightings reported.  It was also added that in fact there do not appear to be chickens in any of the allotments and that perhaps it was the chicken feed that was attracting the rats.

· Mr Ellis asked if any more news had been heard about a visit from the Care Quality Commission (CQC), Gill said that she believed some Practices in Doncaster had been inspected but as yet not St John’s Group.

8. Carolyn would contact all attendees with a date for the next meeting.  Mrs Allan commented that she would not be available at the end of November.  Carolyn thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting.
9. Update – the next PPG meeting will take place on Wednesday 8 January 2014 starting at 12.00 noon.  Please inform Carolyn if you are unable to attend.






